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Chair’s summary 

The fifteenth meeting of the Scenic Rim and Ipswich Community Consultative Committee (CCC) was held in 

Peak Crossing on Thursday, 25 November 2021. 

This chair summary provides an overview of the committee meeting regarding the ARTC Inland Rail Calvert 

to Kagaru (C2K) Project.  This summary is a precursor to the committee meeting minutes, which will be 

published on the Inland Rail website following preparation and endorsement by the committee Chair. 

The meeting was chaired by Ms Kathy Baburin and attended by ten representatives appointed as members 

of the committee. Two apologies were received by committee members. A total of ten observers attended 

the meeting. 

The purpose of the meeting was to share ARTC Inland Rail’s level crossing assessment methodology and 

discuss engagement on the next round of the draft Environmental Impact Statement (EIS). An update was 

provided on how ARTC Inland Rail are supporting the Public Health Network to promote mental health 

services in the community.  

Mental Health Services 

We acknowledge the uncertainty for landowners and communities while we plan the Calvert to Kagaru 

project. If you are feeling stressed or anxious and feel you need mental health support, there are confidential 

services you can phone or email. These services are confidential and free of charge 

NewAccess program 

• For people living in the Darling Downs and West Moreton PHN area, including Peak Crossing, 

Boonah and Ipswich 

• NewAccess was developed by Beyond Blue and is delivered locally by Lives Lived Well and 

Richmond Fellowship Queensland 

• To access the program, please call 1300 971 309 or email: newaccess@rfq.com.au  

Wellbeing Mental Health Service 

• For people living in the Brisbane South PHN area, including Kagaru, Beaudesert and Bromelton 

• The service was commissioned by Brisbane South PHN and is delivered locally by Wesley Mission 

Queensland 

• To access the program, please call 07 3151 3840 or email: PTIntake@wmq.org.au 

 

A presentation was provided by ARTC Calvert to Kagaru (C2K) project team and is available to view online 

at: inlandrail.artc.com.au/building-inland-rail/working-with-communities/community-consultative-

committees/sr-ccc/  

The following information was provided to the committee.  

• In early November the C2K team met with the elders from the Yuggera Ugarapul People and 

provided them with a project update 
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• A list of proposed community events that ARTC Inland Rail could attend and engage the community 

• Activities that the Public Health Network have undertaken in the C2K project area to promote mental 

health services 

• The methodology and assessment process to determine level crossings in Australia and along 

Inland Rail 

• The release of interactive noise maps for community members to understand noise levels at their 

property: maps.inlandrail.com.au/c2k-noise#/ 

• Engagement approach to address the Coordinator-General’s request for additional information 

• Sponsorships and donations round closes 31 January 2022 please visit: 

inlandrail.artc.com.au/opportunities/sponsorships-and-donations/ 

• Anyone attending a CCC meeting will be required to be fully vaccinated in 2022.  

 

The next meeting will be held on Thursday 17 February 2021 at 5:30pm at the Ipswich Civic Centre located 

at 50 Nicholas Street, Ipswich.  

  

Kathy Baburin 

Chair 
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